
 

  

Care 

Communications 

A quarterly publication for our residents and their families, our employees, volunteers, friends and contributors 

Celebrating Fathers 



A Word From Admissions and Marketing 

Care Communications 

Join us for our 34th Anniversary Friday, October 20, 2017.  Lunch will be at Noon. 

We have immediate openings in our Assisted Living Main & Alzheimer’s Centers.   

If you have a neighbor, friend, family, or church member who may need our services, 

call or email me. 
 

Please let me know if your church would like for me to speak at their group.  Also, if you 

are a member of a civic organization, please ask them to call or email me.  They can call or 

email at:  336-610-1214 or admissions@cross-road.org . 
 

If you have family members or friends that would like to receive our email newsletter, 

please let me know.  Thank you. 

Janet Harllee 

 “Summer Time” 
Summer Time has arrived with a lot of activity and heat.  Despite the high temperatures, our  

residents continue to be engaged and involved in the many activities around our campus and beyond.  

Some of the favorite activities involve food such as water melon socials, milkshake Monday, ice 

cream socials, hot dog eating contest, and more.  Other activities such as Bingo, Devotional Ser-

vices, Music Programs, and Exercise Programs have always been very popular with our residents.  

Bus trips for shopping, eating at a restaurant, Candor for peaches & ice cream, or just a country ride 

have also been hits with our residents.  If you have ideas or talents to share with our residents, please 

let us know.  Our residents enjoy staying busy! 
 

Some changes recently seen around campus include the new “Activity Annex” that has replaced the 

“General Store”.  The Annex has already been used for a number of resident activities and serves as 

staging area for many of the outdoor activities and exercise programs on campus.  The putt-putt 

area, garden area, new shuffle board, corn-hole area, horse shoe area, and fishing pier are all  

connected to the Activity Annex.  Equipment is available for residents and their family members to participate in 

any of these activities. 
 

Another change on campus is the addition of the After School/Summer Program building that was completed for 

Shepherd’s Way Day School.  This allows for some school aged children to participate in programs on our campus.  

The older house located next to the Day School is scheduled to be torn down soon in order to provide for the  

additional parking needed for this operation. 
 

We are currently working with our Architect and committee to provide some new exciting housing options in our 

Independent Living Area.  You will hear more about the next proposed addition to our campus in the Fall of 2017. 

Thank you for your confidence and continued support.  Your comments and suggestions are always welcome. 

If you are interested in using the club house, you must call Mamie at 336-629-7811.  We need 

to keep a record of who is using it so there will be no confusion or double bookings. 
 

I would like to remind the Independent Village Residents that we have a locked shredder box at 

the clubhouse for your convenience. 
 

For information on our one and two bedroom apartments, contact Betty Pate at 336-318-1847 

or email at dvs@cross-road.org 
Betty Page 

Steve Rumbley 

Executive Director 

mailto:admissions@cross-road.org


Employee Corner 

Employee of the Month 

Happy Birthday 

Village Residents 

August 
2  Marion Charles 

8  Charlesanna Park 

16  Betty Padrock 

18  Edith Pugh 

19  Bobbie Booker 

23  Joanne Guy 

25  Betty Bowman 

31 Bobby Coley 

 

September 
3  Betty Albright 

5  Mildred Sawyer 

8  Randy Coleman 

15  Helen Stanfield 

16  Jack Sutton 

16  Betty Jones 

19  Virginia Coley 

20  Robert Cooper 

25  Lindsay Arrington 

28  Larry Emerson 

29 Marie McInosh 

 

October 
1  Betty Auman 

3 Barbara Loyd 

6  Bobby Ammons 

10  Terry Smith 

11  Floyd Rice 

11  Betty LaGrange 

12  Lucy Rice 

19  Barbara Garwood 

27  Hilda Ward 

27 John Wyatt 

29 Lonnie Richardson 

 

Main Center 

August 
10  Nelda Hayes 

16  Rachel Bouldin 

17  John Nance 

17  Margie Huff 

21  Doris Martin 

23  Joan Dunn 

24  Zona Stuart 

26  Nellie Crews 

27  Sara Taul 

 

 

  
Page 3 

 

In Memoriam 

Peggy Owen 

Faye Hill 

Needham Hockett 

Ola Smith 

Ella Schramm 

Vellie Hill 

James (JC) Corsbie 

Main and ACC Centers 

Hazel Allred 

Edith & Odell Pugh 

Betty York 

Thomas Lewis 

April  Lisa Brewer, ACC 

 

May  Kelly Macfayden, Main Center 

 

June  Brittney Aviles, ACC    

Welcome New Employees 

Welcome New Residents 

Nursing Staff—Eve Hutchens, Tiaaja Spinks, Jocelyn Ilagor, 

Mahogany Lyles, Erika Prince, Ashley Sloan, Cheryl Nelson, 

Brooklyn Luther, Alyssa Gray, Delaney Steelman, Stacy Cam-

bron, Jessica Cox 

 

Housekeeping—Sharon Smith 
 

Dietary—Michelle Robinson, Wendy Underwood, Andrez San-

chez, Elizabeth Ramirez, Lauren Underwood, Savannah Wardlaw 
 

Maintenance—Lyndon Brown 
 

 

September 
1  Louise Morris 

2  Dan Vernon 

6 Ruby Howard 

6  Madie Brower 

7  Ruth Wrenn 

10  Irene Hill 

12  Laura Allred 

15  Bobby Menius 

20  Maxine Welch 

 

October 
6  Louise Moffitt 

15  Clarice Jones 

18  Bob Hayes 

24 Cassandra Church 

24  Mary York 

26  Troy Felts 

29 Mildred Burgess 

 

ACC 

August 
11  Gladys Hill 

13  Shirley Cagle 

29  Pearly Brown 

31 Dixie Kivitt 

 

September 
 

October 
1 Ruby Little 

 

 

Gerri White 

Pearly Rives 

Shirley Els 

Harold Coley 

Gilbert Brim Village Apartments 

Dixie Kivett 

Bobby Ledwell 

Doris Needham 

Shelton Brock 

Garnett Brock 

Nellie Crews 

Rosalie McCracken 

Aritta Hardin 



Main Center Activities 

Page 4 

Care Communications 

Susanne Allen 

Tea parties, 4th of July fun, bus rides and sewing keep our residents busy. 



Alzheimer's Care Center Activities 
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Karen Kidd 

Care Communications 

Questions?  Call Mamie Byrd at 

336-629-7811  

Our Residents are such wonderful people and if you would like to spend  

some time with them, we have many Volunteer Opportunities!  One  

immediate need that we have is for someone to ride on the bus with us 

during outings.  If this sounds like something you would like to do, con-

tact  Karen Kidd, ACC Activity Director at 336-610-1206.  We would 

love to have  you on board! 

Alzheimer's Support 

Group 

 



Activities From Our Independent Living Apartments 
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Susanne Allen 
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Hot Dog Eating Contest  
Not only can winner Jason 

Eubanks eat hot dogs, he has 

also been accepted to nursing 

school!  Jason is a supervisor 

in the ACC. 

          Congratulations  

                       Jason! 

 

Celebrate 

Caregiving 

Session will be Thursday, 

August 17, 2017 from  

6:00-8:00 p.m. The session 

is entitled “Assessing the 

Risk of Suicide for All 

Ages”.   The presenter will 

be Jerry Earnhardt from 

Daymark Recovery. 

To register, call 336-633-

0268. 
 

 

 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Randy Tedder, Board President, Johnny  

Henderson, Bobby Merrill, Debbie Maness,  Susan 

West, Pam Regan, Annette Bean, Kermit Williamson, 

Joe Turner, Tommy Ward, Larry Hilliard (Director 

Emeritus) 

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM 

Steve Rumbley, Executive Director, Janet Harllee, 

Director of Admissions & Marketing, Joyce Rife, 

ACC Resident Care Director,  Kristin Jones, DON, 

LeAnn Schatz, Assistant Resident Care Director,  

Jeanne Auge, Human Resources Director, Betty 

Page, Director of Independent Living,  Susanne  

Allen, Activity / Volunteer Director,  Bobbie Torain,  

Director of Finance, Evelyn Greene, Director of  

Housekeeping & Laundry,  Bill Page, Maintenance 

Director,  Jeff Johnson, Chaplain,  Brad Lowe,  

Director of Food Services, Helen Thornburg,   

Associate Director of Food Services 

Care Communications 

1302 Old Cox Rd 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

336-629-7811 

 

Ways You Can Help 

Cross Road on the Web 

Visit us at: www.cross-road.org 

If you would like to contribute or donate in honor or memory, please send your contribution to:  

Cross Road Retirement Community  

1302 Old Cox Rd  

Asheboro, NC 27205  

Attn: Finance Department  

Please specify if you would like this to go to a specific area such as:  

Dream Makers  

Alzheimer's Care Center  

Main Center  

Tree of Life 

Walk of Honor (name on brick $100)  

Pet Fund  

Resident or Employee Benevolent Fund  

Friends of the Community (resident’s name on plaque in front entrance)  

Please remember, any contribution to CRRC is tax deductible.  

 


